
BALDWIN FIRE DEPARTMENT          | October 2019    

   

MONTHLY TOWN FIRE MEETING 

October 28, 2019 

Meeting called to order at 19:00 by Chief Jason Brown. 

Attendees: Tom Caron, Zack Caron, Eric Flink, Chad Nason, Steve McKenney, Howard Burnell, Steve Thorne, 

Eric Capenter, Justin G. 

 Old Business 
1) Discussed the training at Limington.  
2) Discussion on fixing Weeman Road standpipe.  Hoping crack is in the vertical pipe from elbow up. Need 2 

10’ Lengths of 6” pipe.   Need 90 degree.  Slip couplers (union).  Gym cap. 11/9. 
3)  

 East Baldwin 
1) New tanker (T1) is in service at Station 1.  Will still have additional training once coupling and hose comes 

in. 
2) Snowmobile club will meet in Station 1 for meeting through the winter. 

 North Baldwin 
1) Ladies auxiliary meeting with insurance company on 11/5/2019. 

 West Baldwin 
1) N/A 

 New Business 
1) Maine Municipal grant.  Approved for 2 for 1 match.  We will spend $1000 and get $2000 from grant.  

Focus on scene safety equipment: Emergency scene ahead, exercise ahead, cones, barricades, etc. 
2) Working on Forest Service Grant.  Needs to be submitted by 11/17 
3) Ordered a dozen rechargeable batteries for box lights. 
4) Calibration equipment for gas detection meter.  Cannister cost $850 canister, still waiting for meter. 
5) Joe Pierce pump training with some of the new guys.  Evaluate water source. 
6) Remember to circulate water on calls as the temperature drops. 
7) Discussion on service calls.  For minor calls do not need to cross districts.   Scene command can request 

additional trucks if needed.  
8) Engine 5 out for service. Pump testing. 
9) Had a conflict over incident with fire truck stuck in mud on Senator Black Road.   
10) Truck provided for Trunk or Treat at CBC. 
11) Quaker Brook stand pipe back in service. 

 East Baldwin 
1) N/A 

 North Baldwin 
1)  N/A 

 West Baldwin 
1) Verbal report of the meeting of the WBVFA from September. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 20:00 PM.   Next meeting at Baldwin Community Center at 19:00 December 2nd. 


